NORTHSIDE COIN CLUB



P.O. Box 1837 Broomfield, CO 80038-1837

July 2020

Founded in 2001, Member: ANA, CWNA

Upcoming Meeting Announcement

We will be holding a virtual Zoom meeting June 14th at 7:00pm.

Due to COVID-19 restrictions, we are still unable to hold in person meetings at the Cross of Christ Lutheran Church in Broomfield. Our club officers have decided to hold virtual Zoom meetings at our normal 7:00 pm time until such time as we can again meet in person.

You may not be familiar with this Zoom video conferencing software. A link has been included in this notice below to allow you to participate. You just need to click on the link to join the meeting. If you have never used Zoom before, it will be installed on your computer the first time you click on a Zoom meeting invitation.

If you have any questions about these virtual Zoom NSCC meetings, you may email Bob at rtcarrjr@gmail.com or you may call or text him at 970-290-0262. Bob has used Zoom on his desktop computer, laptop computer, iPad, and iPhone and it works well. It works best if you have a camera on the computer or other device you are using, but you can participate in a Zoom meeting without one. People will just be able to hear you and not see you if you don't have a camera.

If you would like to attend the scheduled NSCC meeting on Tuesday, July 14th, or any future Northside Coin Club meeting, just click on the link below:

Northside Coin Club Virtual Zoom Meeting
Tuesday, July 14 7:00 - 9:00 pm
Join Zoom Meeting
https://us04web.zoom.us/j/75023231665?pwd=ejJWcTRHUlAvbEdWYVRybE9LV2REQT09

Meeting ID: 750 2323 1665

Password: 7xHfV5

Other Announcements

RAFFLE PRIZE – No Raffle Prize this month.

PROGRAM – The program will be "Colorado National Banknotes" given by NSCC Board Member Michael S.

COIN of the MONTH – No Coin of the Month this month.

SHOW and **TELL** – Have some interesting item from your collection that you would like to show/talk about with the members. Have it ready for the Zoom meeting and give a quick (1 minute) talk on.

<u>ANA NEWS</u> – The ANA, has postponed the ANA World's Fair of Money on August 4th thru 8th in Pittsburg, PA. Holding it at a future date is still being considered.

<u>UPCOMING PROGRAMS</u> – Seeing hidden images on banknotes under UV light. Cherry Pickers Guide, old TV episodes with "Coin" themes.

<u>PRESENTER RAFFLE PRIZE</u> – 1884-O Morgan Dollar graded MS63 by ANACS. The prize winner will be drawn at the January 2021 meeting. John D'A presented in February. Dave We presented in March. Bob C presented in June.

Minutes, Notes, and Happenings of previous months' meeting

Our previous meeting was held via Zoom on Tuesday June 9th, 2020 We had 14 members in attendance. One of our recent visitors to NSCC meetings has joined the club. Welcome to Erick S. We have also had a Young Numismatist wanting to join our club. Welcome to Taye B.

The meeting was called to order by President Bob C. just after 7:00.

Bob C. works part time at Tebo Coin and his new boss, Bruce, was also online during the meeting to introduce himself to the club members. If you go to Tebo Coins just mention NSCC and you can receive a 20% discount on supplies. Also if you go to teboco on ebay and see something you would like, contact Bruce directly and you can save the ebay fees.

Bob discussed his President's News Items.

A motion was made and seconded to approve the minutes that were in the Newsletter.

A motion was made and seconded to approve the Treasurers reports. We currently have \$3007.89 in the club account. (Remember that any adult member may see the complete Treasurer's report by simply requesting to view it at the meeting.)

Old Business

Our PO Box has been renewed.

New Business

None

Last Months' Show and Tell Recap

Terry K. – Had acquired an encased postage stamp. These were used during the Civil War as a type of money. Terry's was a 1 cent Ben Franklin stamp, blue in color and well centered. There was a date of 1862 on the reverse of the holder. The mica covering the stamp was in good shape.

Terry also had obtained a 1947 Walking Liberty Half, AUish in grade, in a Capital Holder.

Prize Winners

Coin of the Month: No prize was given out this month.

Door Prize: No prize was given out this month. Raffle Prize: No prize was given out this month. Youth Door Prize: No prize was given out this month.

Thanks again to Ron Z. for donating prizes that are specifically to be given to Junior members.

Program

The program in June was "2019 Banknote of the Year" given by President Bob C. There was a total of 22 different notes in the completion. Bob reviewed each of the 22 and then announced that the Aruba 100 Florin note with the Iguana had taken the prize.

Requests

If you would like to write an article on a coin subject that interests you, and you think other members would be interested in that subject also, send it to your Secretary and it can be published in the Coin Chatter.

The NSCC needs programs! If you have a program idea or know of someone who can do a program at an upcoming NSCC meeting, contact the NSCC President or Secretary.

The President or Secretary can be contacted at info@northsidecoinclub.org

President's Notes

Northside Coin Club Meeting July 14th, 2020

News Items

1. **ANA eLearning Academy Webinar Library**. ANA offered free online webinars June 20 – July 10 in place of the cancelled summer seminar. Each class was 1 or 2 hours long and most have been put online at https://info.money.org/elearning-recorded-webinars . The classes were:

Engaging Young Collectors Now and in Years to Come Grading 101

CAC and its "Green Beans"

Detection of Counterfeit and Altered Coins

Italian Numismatics: Insights Through Modern History Introduction to Early U.S. Paper Currency: 1765 to 1865

Understanding the Art of Rare Coin Submissions The Modern Minting Process: Errors and Varieties

Collecting and Investing in Morgan Dollars: A Comprehensive Approach

Mexican Voices in Metal and Paper

- 2. Longtime ANA Summer Seminar helper/attendee Daniel Leo (Tiny) Cross passed away March 9, 2020. All the obituary said was Daniel Leo Cross, 59, passed away at his home in Bolivar, Missouri. A memorial service for Daniel Cross WILL BE POSTPONED UNTIL FURTHER NOTICE. Memorial contributions can be made in Daniel's honor to the American Numismatic Association. At the link specified in News Item 1 (https://info.money.org/elearning-recorded-webinars), there will be a virtual Special Event: Tribute to Tiny July 17, 2020 at 1:00 PM MDT. Join the ANA staff to pay tribute to Tiny by sharing your favorite pictures and memories of Tiny. This event will allow all attendees to speak so space is limited to 100 people.
- 3. **AgAuNEWS email Germania Mint adds Germania Beasts to it's range and kicks off with the treasure hoarding dragon, Fafnir,** July 3, 2020. **Story Summary:** It was less than two years ago that the fledgling Germania Mint burst onto the scene with its pretty Germania bullion round, and it wasn't long after they moved into the numismatic realm with some fine proof and plated coins. The dragon coin itself is a beauty, especially the 25,000 mintage one-ounce silver bullion round. There are also two variants. The first, called Germinus, is a twin-pack of 1 oz rounds, one finished with a gilded dragon and ruthenium/palladium plating, the other with a reverse of that. 500 sets will be produced. The second special is one employing a new finish called Chameleon, similar to the effect some automotive paints have, that 'shimmers' when moved. In addition, this one doubles up at 2oz in weight and has some impressive levels of high-relief. They will make 999 pieces beautifully presented in a themed acrylic frame with a pedestal

Complete Story: https://agaunews.com/germania-mint-adds-germania-beasts-to-its-range-and-kicks-off-with-the-treasure-hoarding-dragon-fafnir/

4. AgAuNEWS email Music Legends from the Royal Mint follows legendary band 'Queen' with the equally iconic Rocketman, Elton John, July 6, 2020. Story Summary: It was in January that the Royal Mint surprised us all with the debut of its new 'Music Legends' range. The Queen coin appears to have been extremely popular, and Elton John has a similarly broad fanbase. The coin is a superb tribute to this esoteric

character, capturing his image as it was at his peak, combining musical notation, the British flag, and his iconic bow tie and hat. The range is big, with gold variants going from ½0z up to a kilo, and silver from ½0z to 50z.

 $\begin{tabular}{ll} \textbf{Complete Story:} $$\underline{\text{https://agaunews.com/music-legends-from-the-royal-mint-follows-legendary-band-queen-with-the-equally-iconic-rocketman-elton-john/} \end{tabular}$

5. U.S. Mint phone line remains closed for the foreseeable future, Coin World, June 12, 2020. Story Summary: Collectors wanting to place orders with the U.S. Mint for numismatic products by phone have been unable to use that method since mid-March. We're not currently taking orders via customer care representatives because they are working from home and so are not in a secure environment to handle credit card data.

 $\textbf{Complete Story:} \ \underline{\text{https://www.coinworld.com/news/us-coins/u-s-mint-phone-line-remains-closed-for-the-foreseeable-future}$

Bob Carr President, Northside Coin

UPCOMING COIN SHOW

No Shows currently scheduled

OFFICERS & DIRECTORS FOR 2020

PRESIDENT

Вов С.

VICE PRESIDENT *

TERRY K.

SECRETARY

MARK H.

Treasurer *

DAVE WE.

DIRECTOR #1*

KENT J.

DIRECTOR # 2

MICHAEL S.

DIRECTOR #3*

JOHN D'A.

* Indicates that this persons' term expires at the end of 2020

Interesting Coin Facts

A new die marriage of the 1795 Flowing Hair Half Dollar has been verified by PCGS. The new marriage was struck with a previously unknown Obverse die that will now be known as the Overton 133 variety. This is the first new major die variety to be discovered for the 1795 Half Dollar in more than 90 years.

Secretary's Editorial Page

(Views here are mine and may not reflect the views of the NSCC or its other officers)

If you would like to submit an article for the newsletter or an editorial to be used in the "Secretary's Editorial Page", just email it to me at info@northsidecoinclub.org.